
TOWN OF CHESTER, CONNECTICUT 
203 MIDDLESEX AVENUE 

CHESTER, CT  06412 

   

 

Citation Review Board 

Minutes of Meeting of May 9, 2022 
 

1. Call to Order 

The meeting, held in the Town Hall, was called to order at 7:04 P.M.  Members present were 
Kathy Merola, Bettie Perreault, Rick Schreiber and Whitelaw Wilson. No one else was 
present. In the absence of anyone to represent the request for review, members delayed 
continuing the meeting in case a guest arrived late. The meeting resumed at 7:14 P.M. 

 

2. Request to Review Citations:  

a. Citation #026-0240: Suzzette Villafana – Failure to Obey a Stop Sign – Straits Road. 
 

There was no one present to represent the request for review of the Citation.  
 

b. Citation #026-0609: Caroline Rondinone – Traveling Unreasonably Fast (50 
MPH/30MPH).  

 

 Ms. Rondinone had notified Town official earlier in the day that she had been 
exposed to COVID and would not be able to attend the scheduled hearing and would 
pay the $75 fine. 
 

3. Guests: There were no guests present.  

4. Review of and Decision on Citation Review Request:  
 

a. Citation #026-0240: Suzzette Villafana – Failure to Obey a Stop Sign – Straits Road. 
 

Since no one was present to represent the request for review of this Citation,  
 

On motion by Whitey Wilson, seconded by Rick Schreiber, Citation #026-0240 
for failure to obey a stop sign remains valid, with the fine of $50 due and 
payable, with an additional $50 penalty for failure to appear for the requested 
hearing, as provided in the enacting Ordinance. The motion passed 
unanimously.  

 

5. Approval of Minutes – March 14, 2022 

On Motion by Rick Schreiber, seconded by Whitey Wilson, the minutes of March 
14, 2022 were unanimously approved. (There was no meeting held in April.) 

6. Old Business - there was none. 

7. New Business – there was none. 

8. Adjournment 

There being no further business to conduct, on motion by Rick Schreiber, seconded 
by Whitey Wilson, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 P.M.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Bettie Perreault, Acting as Secretary 


